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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross-Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross-Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:
· 1st September - Birthing Kit Assembly day at Lorraine’s place. 9.00 am

· 3rd September – Board meeting 5:30pm at AHLC.
· 7 to 9th September - District 24 conference, Tweed heads.

· 10th September – Sandgate Club Charter dinner.

· 12th September – Monthly dinner meeting 6:30pm at AHLC.
· 27th September – National Council of Women AGM

· 14th October – Women in Business Expo.

· 28th June to 3rd July 2008 - International convention Rotterdam.

[image: image3.wmf]

September Birthday’s:

Many happy returns of the day!
6th 
Anne O’Regan
10th
Rhonda Horne

14th
Jan Spittle

30th
Suzanne Strahan



Bingo Thursday Morning:
Bingo starts at 10:30am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:30am
Bingo Roster 

SEPT

6th
Elizabeth & Tracey
13th
Penny

20th 
Laurie
27th
Bettina
OCT

4th
Carole
11th
Penny
18th
Karen
25th
Bev & Tracey
NOV

1st
Kay
8th
Penny
15th
Ros

22nd
Elizabeth
29th
Jan
DEC
6st
Penny
13th
Laurie
20th
Bettina (all members to attend if possible and we have a special Christmas Bingo with a raffle, special food etc.)

Who is available over the Xmas School Holidays?

Would members please notify me of holidays or other days that they cannot do roster, so I can do the roster accordingly. 
Please change with someone else on the roster if you cannot make it.  Do not ring me. 

Vicki Williams 

Bingo Convenor

President’s Message
Well lots of you to thank this month a great team effort and I’m appreciative of the club working together. 

The sewing bee at Kay’s house had 11 members Kay, Karen, (plus daughter) Simmone, Vicki W, Pam O, Lorraine, Carol, Bettina, Ros, Di and myself.

Then we had the clothes sorting at Lorraine’s attended by Carol, Vick B, Ros, Lorraine and myself, which have been delivered and I’m sure you will hear more about that from Lorraine.

Thanks to Vicki W who informs me that the enquiries for the “Women in Business” expo are still strong.
Thanks to Suzanne who is doing a great job as treasurer. 

Also Ros tells me we have some more Prospective members coming to the next Dinner, please make them welcome.

We have a person from ”Save the Children” Head office to give us a talk on their many and varied activities, at the dinner meeting

on the 12th September.

Regards,
Jan Spittle 



Secretary’s Message
BUSINESS WOMEN EXPO REPORT:
We now have 38 people registered and I think that we will have at least 40 which is wonderful.  I visited the Senior’s Expo and they had 38 stalls and it looked fairly packed.

The banners are being prepared.

The Pine Rivers Youth Strings Orchestra (PRYSO) have been booked to do a lunchtime concert.

We have a fashion parade lined up.

More advertising will happen at the end of September.

DONATION:
A donation from all members who will not be available to help or be there on the day would be appreciated.  We want to have a special draw for all members of the public that visit every stall.  If you cannot think of anything, cash will do and the committee will put it together. 
QUILT RAFFLE:
Some members have returned their stubs and money which is wonderful.   Pam has permission to sell tickets in pillow talk.

Just a reminder that all members please take some tickets to sell if you have not done so already as there is no point in Bev donating the quilt, if no one sells the tickets.   It is being drawn at the expo.

BINGO REPORT:
There are a few changes in the Roster so please take note of your day.  We had a little upset last Thursday with one of the members collapsing and we had to call the ambulance.  We still finished just after 12.30 which was good for everyone involved.

Thank you to Penny who has volunteered to do the bingo roster every 4 weeks which makes it easier for all other members.  Penny has one day off a week and has changed her work schedule so she can do Bingo for us.  Thanks Penny.

Regards,

Vicki Williams

Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee

New members in the pipeline!
The advertisements for Vicki’s initiative, the Women’s Business Expo, have been great publicity for the Club (thanks Vicki) and I think by the time it takes place it will have brought us several new members. For example, one young business woman taking part in the Expo will be coming to next month’s dinner with a view to joining.  We will also have another dinner guest who heard about Zonta from a Recliffe Zontian and decided she was interested enough to contact Vicki for details and then myself re dinner. 
BENEFITS OF ZONTA MEMBERSHIP:

I have been looking at Zonta International’s (www.zonta.org) PowerPoint presentation for new members, and while I think our Club brochure, together with the white and brown Zonta International leaflet, covers much of the presentation, I still thought it worth reprinting the presentation’s version of the Benefits of Zonta membership here:- 

· Opportunities to make a difference in the lives of women and girls everywhere

· Opportunities to participate in and support quality service, advocacy and scholarship programs

· Opportunities to meet a diverse range of executives and professionals through member networking

· Opportunities for building leadership and mentoring skills

· Opportunities for fellowship and fun through international understanding
I assume the writers of the above are thinking of international conventions and networking when they write of, 
“fun and fellowship through international understanding”.  However, we also have fellowship and fun at the Club level at dinner meetings, committee meetings, sewing bees and workshops. 

Member’s Profile:
This month I am very pleased to present an updated version of Vicki Williams’s profile. 
We featured Vicki’s profile in last September’s newsletter when Vicki was President but she always felt that she'd skimped it, so she has sent me an update (although it is still just the bare bones of a very full life!!).  
We have had an amazing 10 new members since last September so here is an opportunity for those newer members to get to know our latest ex-president, current correspondence secretary, bingo organizer and the dynamo driving the Women’s Expo.

See you all September

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell

Status of Women Committee 

Since our last report, the club held a sewing bee at Kay Reid's house.

Apart from lots of chatting and a sumptuous shared lunch, we managed to make up 40 breast cushions, and many toiletry bags to be filled up at a later date for Jebb House.

Princes Hire Linen supplied us with hundreds of sheets, pillowslips and cotton blankets that they would have used for scrap due to tiny holes or tears. We have managed to mend many single bed flat sheets which will be forwarded to Jebb House this week. We now need volunteers to take a half dozen queen/king sheets and cut into single or cot sheets and hem these as standby for when they require more. The cotton blankets could, if anyone has the expertise, possibly be cut into cot blankets and hemmed. Any offers would be appreciated.

Saturday 1st September at 9am start is the day we make up 1200 Birthing Kits for distribution to developing countries, so come along if you are able and BYO lunch to share - 8 Barker Street, Cashmere. For those who haven't attended a Birthing Kit day, we put together items such as plastic sheeting, gauze, soap, gloves and razor and clamp - items that assist women have a hygienic, safe birth in developing countries. It is estimated that 585,000 women died annually in childbirth, due to injuries and infections. 

Clyde House, the youth shelter at Bray Park was approved $500 towards doonas, pillows etc recently by our club. At present they have three youth living there, and another one expected soon.
These young people have been in and out of foster homes constantly, and by giving them new doonas etc they aim to establish a sense of pride in owning something of their own that they can take with them when they leave. Leonie, the co-coordinator, said that all was going well and that the new microwave we purchased for them was definitely appreciated and being used. She said to convey their thanks for our help. 

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter


PR & Advertising Committee

Girls can do anything is the theme being used by the Public Relations and Advertising Committee to encourage the young women from High Schools in the Pine Shire to attend our Pine Shire Women in Business Expo in October. 
The letter and flyer were sent to all school principles in the Pine Shire with a view to follow up with the person in charge of the school newsletter for possible advertisements closer to the event. So I will be making contact personally with the schools again in a couple of weeks time.
Meanwhile, Vicki has been busy publicizing the event to all the Pine Shire community newspapers.
Regards,

Janet Hayward 


Thought for the month

“The true measure of a man is how he treats someone who can do him absolutely no good.”
- Samuel Johnson 



Member’s profile of:
Vicki Williams 
I grew up in:  I had the best life of a city mouse and a country mouse.  I lived in Camp Hill but my family had a wool scour and trotting stud farm.  I spent my weekends mucking out stables.

I lived with:  My mother, (father died when I was 5), 2 brothers, one sister and my grand-parents lived just down the road.
My biggest move (home-wise) to date was when:  My mother sold our Camp Hill house;  and then when Martin and I moved from Arana Hills to Samford.
People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  My husband, four children, 2 step children and their partners, 10 grand children, 2 Cavalier dogs (Caesar and Sophie) and Charlie the horse.: My paintings and photographs.

My business or profession is:  Naturopath, homeopath, remedial massage therapist, communicating facilitator, counselor.  I was a bank clerk for 13 years in my younger years.

My current work or main occupation(s) is/are:  Volunteer work at “Nalingu” respite centre on Mondays, babysitting on Tuesdays, hobbies on Wednesdays, Running the Bingo on Thursdays, seeing patients on Fridays and Saturdays.

My other interests &/ or skills &/ or indulgences include:  Painting pictures, drinking wine, discussion groups, sewing, reading, and going to the pictures.

I also want to tell you that:  I have told you enough!
My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:  July 1997
I joined Zonta because:  I wanted to do something for the community
I remain in Zonta because:  It has helped me to become a better person and improved my knowledge, especially of the indigenous community.
Positions held in Zonta:  Chair Status of Women, Vice President, President, Correspondence Secretary, Bingo Organiser.
Positions I’d be willing to try in Zonta, sometime:  Anything the Club want me to do.












All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

